SUBJECT cc Master



DA

10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary

26 February 1986

Dear Jin,

## PRIME MINISTER'S MEETING WITH CHURCH OF IRELAND BISHOPS

The Prime Minister held a meeting this afternoon with a delegation of Church of Ireland Bishops from both sides of the border.

The Prime Minister began by giving the delegation an account of her meeting with Unionist Party leaders yesterday and the outcome of it. We had not hitherto been informed by the Party leaders concerned of any change in the position which they had adopted at the end of that meeting. Archbishop Eames said that there had been great feelings of hope yesterday in Northern Ireland at the reported outcome of the meeting. These had been dashed by the catastrophic news this morning of the Unionists' rejection of further discussions with the Government.

In subsequent discussion a number of points of interest were made:

- the point had still not got across to a large number of Unionists that the establishment of a devolved administration in Northern Ireland would greatly reduce the scope of the Intergovernmental Conference. It would be helpful if the Prime Minister and the Taoiseach could issue a joint statement to this effect. It should be cast in simple and graphic terms.
- there should be less secrecy about the proceedings of the Intergovernmental Conference. Secrecy gave rise to suspicion and misrepresentation.
- it was suggested that Article 5(b) of the Anglo-Irish Agreement offered a means to persuade the Irish Government to repeal Articles 2 and 3 of

8MW